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Legislative File No:  2019-0089 
 

TO:  Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM:  Allan E. Schneck, P. E., Director of Public Services 

DATE:  February 25, 2019 

SUBJECT: Auburn Road Corridor Reconstruction Project - Street Lighting - DTE Street Light Agreement    
City File No.  E16-015 

 
 
REQUEST: 

The Department of Public Services requests City Council to approve the Master Agreement for Municipal 
Street Lighting (Agreement) between the City of Rochester Hills and the Detroit Edison Company for the 
installation of street lighting on the north and south side of the proposed reconstructed area of Auburn Road 
between Culberston Avenue and Dequindre Road.  The Department of Public Services requests City Council 
authorize the Mayor to execute the Agreement on behalf of the City and to authorize the payment identified 
in the Agreement, in the amount of $359,156.35.     
 
REASON FOR PURCHASE: 

This lighting is being installed as part of the Auburn Road Corridor Reconstruction Project. The lighting in the 
five (5) intersections and two (2) roundabouts in the proposed reconstructed area will consist of eighteen 
(18) single 133w LED Autobahns on eighteen (18) single posts with frangible bases. The material for all 
eighteen (18) lights are of Special Order Material (SOM) Code 06 with a custom paint finish (Metal-Polyester 
Powdercoat Finish-Titanium) with the color to match pedestrian lights below.  
 
On both sides of Auburn Road thirty two (32) 115w LED Alcott Series post/luminaire Special Order 
pedestrian lights will be installed. The post/luminaire is a one piece assembly that is factory pre-wired on 
14’ posts.  
 
The Purchase Agreement for the construction costs for this lighting, including labor, materials, and overhead 
was submitted by DTE on February 8, 2019 in the amount of $359,156.35. The City of Rochester Hills is 
responsible for 100% of the funding for the project at this time, though outside resources are currently being 
investigated. 
 
PROCESS: 

Vendor Name and Address: 
The Detroit Edison Company 
8001 Haggerty Road 
Belleville, MI   48111 
140 WWSC-Brandon Faron 
 
Method of Purchase: 
Cost participation agreement 
 

http://www.rochesterhills.org/


BUDGET: 

Funding is included in the FY 2019 1st Quarter Budget Amendment 

Fund Name 
Department 
Account No 

Account No. 
Description 

Budget 
Amount  Cost 

Remaining 
Budget 

Major Roads 452.970000 Construction 
 $365,000.00 $359,156.35 $5,843.65 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
The Department of Public Services requests City Council to approve the Master Agreement for Municipal 
Street Lighting (Agreement) between the City of Rochester Hills and the Detroit Edison Company for the 
installation of lighting in the area of Auburn Road between Culbertson Avenue and Dequindre Road proposed 
to be reconstructed as part of the Auburn Road Corridor Reconstruction Project; and authorize the Mayor to 
execute the Agreement on behalf of the City and to authorize the payment identified in the Agreement, in 
the amount of $359,156.35.     
 
 

APPROVALS: SIGNATURE DATE 

Department Review   

Department Director   
Budget Content: 
Chief Financial Officer   

Purchasing Process: 
Supervisor of Procurement   

Mayor   

City Council Liaison   
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